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PRESS RELEASE 

 
Washington, DC—Executive Director of Operations Joel C. Spangenberg is pleased to 
announce the assignment of Mr. Adam Boussouf as Resident Inspector at the Department 
of Energy’s Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL) in New Mexico.  Mr. Boussouf 
will join Dr. Jonathan Plaue and Mr. David Gutowski, the Board’s current Resident 
Inspectors at LANL, starting on May 9, 2022. 
 
As a Resident Inspector, Mr. Boussouf will advise the Board on the overall safety 
conditions of defense nuclear facilities at LANL and will participate in technical reviews 
by the Board and its staff related to the design, construction, operation, and 
decommissioning of defense nuclear facilities.  He will also act as the Board’s liaison 
with LANL management, state and local agencies, the public, and industry officials. 
 
Mr. Boussouf joined the Board after serving for three years as a Safety System Oversight 
Engineer with the National Nuclear Security Administration Production Office at the 
Pantex Plant in Amarillo, Texas.  Prior to Pantex, he worked as a Fire Protection 
Engineer at LANL in Los Alamos, New Mexico.  Prior to LANL, he worked as an 
engineer for AcuTech Consulting Group, in Vienna, Virginia.  In 2016, he was an 
instructor for fundamentals of contemporary Process Safety Management at the 
University of Maryland, A. James Clark School of Engineering. 
 
Mr. Boussouf holds a Bachelor of Science degree in Fire Protection Engineering and a 
Master of Science degree in Fire Protection Engineering, both from the University of 
Maryland College Park. 
 


